
 PHOTOGRAM
 Monthly Newsletter of the Redlands Camera Club

      March 2024
                    Photogram Editor – Debra Dorothy

               Deadline for entries is the 25th of every month

Redlands Camera Club meets: 1st (Held in person) & 3rd (Held via Zoom)

Mondays  7:00 pm 
Check http://www.redlandscameraclub.com for Zoom meetings

             Guests are always welcome

                                                                                         
  Photo By  Stephanie Billings

        (Critters)                                                                                                             
     

Want to learn more about your hobby?
           Click the link below for videos of past Presentations given to the Redlands Camera Club 

     Click HERE

President – Bruce Herwig
Behind The Lens

Message from the President

Why you should consider buying "used" gear

You've  got  to  admit  it,  photography  can  be  an  expensive hobby.
Selecting and  buying  the  camera  body  is  just  the  beginning!  Lens,  SD cards,  camera  bags,
tripods, computers, more memory local storage, cloud storage, backups, editing software, and
classes can all add up! And that doesn't include the time and gas just to get somewhere fun to
take  a picture.  While  there  is  nothing  like  that  "new  camera  smell,"  there  is  more  to
photography than having the newest equipment. 

The latest gear in the hands of an unskilled photographer will still give you lousy photos. But a
seasoned photographer can make a masterpiece with almost any gear. When I sell my images, no
one has ever asked me what year my camera was manufactured. I've made just as much money
with my DSLR, which was released 14 years ago, as I have with the mirrorless camera that was
released 6-years ago. Would I like the latest and greatest gear? ABSOLUTELY!!...who wouldn't?
But truth be told, with my other priorities and responsibilities, I just can't afford it. But that
hasn't  stopped  me  from  upgrading  my  gear  (one  piece  per  year)...or  having  fun  with  my
photography. I just have to be smart about it. Things to consider:

• Buying used gets you more for your budget. For less money, you can upgrade to something
that may otherwise be out of your league if bought brand new.

• Used gear doesn't suffer from the same rapid depreciation as new equipment, so you can
avoid absorbing the initial price drop.

• Camera equipment is generally durable, well-built, and reliable, so by buying pre-owned,
you can get quality equipment at a fraction of the retail price.

• Camera gear has a long life cycle, so when you purchase used products, you’re extending
the usefulness of those items and keeping them from being discarded.

• If  you  purchase  from a  reputable  used  camera  dealer,  every  used  item  you  get  goes
through an inspection process. Some companies even offer an extended warranty as well
as a return period.

While  I've  had  a  great  experience  purchasing  used  camera  gear  from  eBay,  Facebook
marketplace, and friends, others have not. Companies like www.keh.com and www.mpb.com can
give you layer protection and peace of mind with their extra care of inspection and extended
warranties...but they do cost a little more. Whatever method you select, new or used, the rule is
always the same. Caveat Emptor: "Let the buyer beware!"

Learn, Shoot, Edit, Share. 
I can't wait to see what you are shooting!

                                                                                   Photo By  Bruce Herwig
(Critters)                                                                                                             

Vice President/Programs – Russell Trozera 

Photographing Iceland

Monday, March 4 @ 7pm

In person & Zoom Meeting – Rick Strobaugh

Iceland’s  combination  of  diverse  and  photogenic  natural  features,
along  with  its  unique  weather  patterns,  makes  it  a  compelling
destination  for  photographers  seeking  to  create  striking  and
memorable images.

Redlands Camera Club members Rick Strobaugh & Debra Dorothy recently went on a photo tour
to  Iceland.  In  adition  to  sharing  their  beautiful  photos,  Rick will  discuss  the  process  of
scheduling  and  traveling  in  Iceland  for  photography.  This  will  include  travel  and  hotel
requirements, camera equipment, locations, weather conditions, cost of items and what to expect
while in this fascinating country.

Zoom meeting opens at 6:30 pm for a social time before the presentation. Visitors are always
welcome.

    

   

  

Contest Chair  Carl Detrow–

Spring 2024 Competition

Monday, March 18 @ 6:30pm

The tripod meeting last month was really popular, so I hope it got a lot
of  members  thinking  about  long  exposure  photography.  Most  of  the
time we concentrate on getting our shots as crisp and clear as possible,
and that  usually  requires  a  faster  shutter  speed and we adjust  our

aperture and ISO accordingly. 

The  Spring  2024  competition’s
Category  X  is  Long  Exposure,  so
make  those  adjustments  the  other
way and go for a work of art created
with  a  slower  shutter  speed.  We’re
looking  forward  to  some  creative
long exposure entries.

Entries are now being accepted on
the website, 
www.redlandscameraclub.org and
will remain open until 11 PM,
Wednesday, March 6. We plan to hold the competition at our March Zoom meeting. Note 
that we will start the meeting a bit early at 6:30 so we can get through all the entries by 
a reasonable hour. We already have a few entries and look forward to many more.

Good luck to all!

Instructor  Dave Ficke–

Introduction to Landscape Photography Class

5-session class taught by Dave Ficke starting Monday, February 26

Introduction to Landscape Photography is designed to inspire you in
your photographic vision, perspective and storytelling.  You will be
immersed  in  a  combination  of  Zoom  classes  and  hands  on
Experiential Field Trips to build your confidence and experience in

landscape photography.  This class is not about post processing, but photography. 

Cost:

Redlands Camera Club Members $100
Non-Members $125
6 students maximum 

Class Sessions:  

1. Zoom – Monday, February 26  @ 6:30 pm
2. Zoom – Monday, March 11 @ 6:30 pm
3. Zoom – Monday, March 25 @ 6:30 pm
4. Field Trip– Joshua Tree – Date & Time TBD
5. Field Trip– Saturday – Date & Time TBD

Some of the topics covered in the class:

Some of the topics covered in class and in the field:  Understanding your camera and
settings,  lenses  for  landscape  photography,  introduction  to  research  for  landscape
photography,  safety,  white  balance,  DOF,  exposure  compensation  and  histogram and
much more. 

Questions? 

Any questions contact Dave Ficke at yosemitedave1@gamil.com and in the subject line 
Landscape.

Living Desert Zoo Photo Safari Field Trip
     Saturday, March 23 @ 8:45 am

Embark on a journey through the deserts of North America, Africa, and Australia! See 
more than 600 animals and 50 gardens as you learn how we’re saving the world’s wildlife 
and wild places together. For over five decades, The Living
Desert has been engaged in the important work of
preserving, conserving and interpreting the desert and all its
varied plant and animal life. 

On Saturday, March 23, RCC President Bruce Herwig will
lead a group on a “photo safari” to this fascinating desert zoo
and gardens. There will be great opportunities to
photography plants, animals and people.

• Meet at the Coco’s Bakery Restaurant in Redlands at 7:30 am to carpool. 1140 W 
Colton Ave, Redlands, CA 92374.  

• Or meet us at 8:45 am at the Living Desert Zoo entrance. 47900 Portola Ave, Palm 
Desert, CA 92260. 

Tickets are $39.95 each (parking is free) and should be purchased ahead of time 
online. Select the March 23, 9:00 am entrance time.
www.livingdesert.org/tickets

 

Mike Livingston -  Publicity Chair

Bombay Beach Field Trip Report
It was everything a dystopian paradise artist colony could be. Eighteen
RCC photographers converged upon this little hamlet on the shores of
Salton Sea to capture the edge of creative space. It was great fun to
explore the town for known exhibits and discover new ones. Then we
gathered at the most popular eatery for 30 miles (the only eatery for 30
miles) and relaxed behind a burger. 

But the experience didn’t end upon arriving home because Bruce Herwig presented a
Zoom program detailing his post-shoot workflow. Multiday fun and learning was had by
all!

Photo’s By  Mike Livingston

      

Bombay Beach Field Trip

Photo’s By  Mike
Livingston

  

Photo By  Cheryl Diermyer

                                                                              Photo’s By Michael Graves

                                                                             Photo’s By Wayne Purcell

                                                                                   Photo’s By  Bruce Herwig

                                                                            Photo’s By Deborah Seibly

Stephanie Billings -  Membership Chair

           Become a Member of the Redlands Camera
Club

The Redlands Camera Club (RCC) offers a variety of
activities for
those passionate about photography whether a 
beginner or a seasoned veteran.

Our mission is to aide photographers of all levels in
developing
their skills through membership critiques of their work, exposure
to the work of others and educational opportunities via our guest
speakers, and field trips.

MEMBERS: We are starting to collect yearly membership dues of $35.00. Our fiscal year
begins on April 1st. I know it’s early, but April will be here before you know it. Please
take a minute or two go online and fill out the form and hit pay and you’re all done. If you
would rather pay at the monthly meeting, please bring a completed renewal/new member
form and $35.00. It’s so easy!

HEADS  UP  FOR  ALL  MEMBERS  WHO  WILL  BE  RENEWING  FOR  THE  NEW
FISCAL YEAR. The price of the membership will be going up in May, HOWEVER if you
renew in April you will be able to pay the old amount of $35.00. RCC members let’s all
give a warm welcome to our newest member Pieter Nystrom, Eduardo Lagos and Julie
Lowe.

March Theme (Critters)

Photo By Heidi Wilson

                                                                                    Photo’s By James Hendon

                                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                         

Photo’s By Judith Sparhawk

https://redlandscameraclub.org/
mailto:yosemitedave1@gmail.com
http://www.redlandscameraclub.com/
https://www.livingdesert.org/tickets
http://www.mpb.com/
http://www.keh.com/
https://redlandscameraclub.org/past_presentations/


Photo By Debra Dorothy

Photo By Christine Pence

Photogram Editor – Debra Dorothy

A Note from The Photogram Editor

The Theme for the April Photogram is
“Nature”

Please send your images to me or enter them on the Photo Blog by March 25th to
have them included in the April Photogram.

Send your favorite “Nature” images and share them with all of us to enjoy! 
 

mailto:debbiedsd.dorothy@gmail.com
https://www.rccphotoblog.com/grid-view/

Redlands Camera Club P.O. Box 7261 Redlands Ca 92375
http://www.redlandscameraclub.org/

Officers (2023-2024)
President: Bruce Herwig – Vice President/Program’s: Russell

Trozera– Secretary: Deborah Seibly – Treasurer: Rick Strobaugh –
Past President: Russell Trozera

Chairs (2020-2021)
Competitions: Carl Detrow – Education/Workshops: Frank Peele –

Facebook/Blog: Mike Livingston – Field Trips: TBA – Historian:
Carol Abidin – Membership: Stephanie Billings – Mentor: Rick

Strobaugh – Photogram: Debra Dorothy – Publicity: Mike
Livingston – S4C: Deborah Seibly – Color Munki: Carl Detrow –

Webmaster: Bruce Herwig – Welcome: Stephanie Billings - Publicity:
Mike Livingston – Board Member: Frank Peele

http://www.redlandscameraclub.org/
https://www.rccphotoblog.com/grid-view/
mailto:debbiedsd.dorothy@gmail.com
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